

To: Members Lakes Region Repeater Association

From: KlMPK (Ed) Subject: Various

The objective of this newsletter is to pass along information concerning our repeater and its members.

The repeater is temporarily located at WINBL's (Dick) on Long Island. This move has allowed the technical committee to run various tests in an attempt to determine what the problems are with our repeater and to remedy them.

It appears at this writing, that the former repeater site at Bridge's Motel will not be satisfactory due to many problems associated with that site. This will mean finding a new location for the repeater and several sites are presently under consideration and if it ever warms up testing will be conducted at these site under consideration. The tech committee has also found many other problems which they are in the process of correcting. KIELM, WALTVP, WIJY and WINBL have spent many many hours working on our repeater. We all owe them a a big thankyou for their efforts.

The treasury presently has a balance of \$744.43. It is now time for all good members to come to the aid of their association and pay their dues for 1985. Your prompt response will be appreciated as it saves me a lot of time and effort if everyone pays promptly.

WBlADF (Bill) has resigned as V.P. and also as a member of our association. In his note to me, he stated he enjoyed the "gang". Makes one wonder why he quit.

Finally, if anyone has any suggestions to improve our association or the repeater, please pass them along. Remember, people fall into two categories. They are either

part of the problem or part of the solution

Send dues to
KIMPK
73's

808 \$1000